Gentry Subdivision Homeowners Association Annual Meeting, 23 February 2011
The meeting was held in the community room of the 8th Street Library and was called to order at 7:01 p. m.  by Dave Thompson, President.  There were eight households represented along with fifteen proxies presented before the meeting.  In accordance with the By-Laws, this combined number satisfied the requirement that 10% of the members must be present to conduct the meeting.
Both the homeowners and Board members introduced themselves and gave us their address.  Dave pointed out that all Board members are volunteers and that we now have two vacancies on the Board.  He thanked the members that came to the meeting.
The handouts for the meeting included the Agenda, minutes from the 2010 Annual Meeting, the Profit and Loss statement for 2010, and the Financial Report to 21 February 2011. 

Paul Goodier, our Treasurer, made references to certain expenses in the P & L Statement, and answered any questions.  There were several questions regarding the high utility figure, which continues to concern the Board also.  Over time we have asked our Maintenance Contractor to check our control for the sprinkler system, but we realize it should be in good working condition, since it was replaced two years ago.  We do know that, in general, the rates have increased in recent years, and that we are charged the commercial rate, as opposed to the residential one.  The commercial rate is more than double the residential one.  Paul suggested perhaps we could cut back on the watering schedule and that is something we will address to the contractor.

We have another year on the contract with ELC, our Maintenance Contractor, and everyone has been very satisfied with the work they have done for us.  We pay them for only eight months during the growing season, and we are hoping they will not increase the price to us.
For income during any year, it is derived from the association yearly assessments and a small amount of interest on our Savings Account.  This left us with a Net Profit for 2011 of $1,058. 01.

The Financial Report showed figures to 21 February 2011 that we have yet to receive 52 assessments, plus one from 2010.  Our current Savings Balance is $23,240.29, and the Checking Balance is $1,700.66.  Paul recently transferred $6,000.00 from the Checking Balance to the Savings one, since we do not anticipate many expenses until our water is turned on and we begin paying charges to the Contractor beginning in April.  With the anticipated estimated income from the assessments, we now have a Current Net Worth of $33, 925.57.
Paul pointed out that with the small amount of Net Profit we gained for 2010, we do not have much leeway for any major expenses, even though the assessment was raised $7.00 for this year.  We have nothing planned, as yet.

Dave explained about our efforts last spring when several Board members walked through the subdivision and noted any violations they observed.  These included lawn problems, a need for new paint, trash containers visible longer than on the day for pick-up, etc.  Some of the homeowners responded very well to our letters asking them to address the problems, but we never receive full compliance.  This is the main focus for our Board, according to our By-Laws.  He acknowledged our No. 1 problem is with the house at 810 San Bruno.  Our attorney is currently working with the homeowner to require him to make the critical repairs.  If there is no action in the immediate future, court procedures will be started.
Rosemary, the Vice-President, talked about the Newsletter we have been printing both spring and fall, and then distributing by hand to the homes.  Absentee owners receive the newsletters by mail.  She also mentioned the Neighborhood Watch program, where we could use several more volunteers to attend meetings and keep current on any changes with the police department.  At times, notices concerning these changes are distributed to homeowners.

She explained the use of our web site to obtain homeowner reports and notices, and we use it as a reference for anyone desiring to read our Covenants and By-Laws.  She also represents us at monthly CAI meetings.
Christy Wiabel was nominated for one of our vacant Board positions, and was accepted by acclamation.  We very much appreciate her offering to assist us.

All the members present at the meeting gave their sincere thanks for the Board’s efforts and acknowledged they realize serving is time consuming and discouraging at times.
Our next Board meeting will be held at Paul Goodier’s home on 16 March at 5:30 p. m.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Kay Muns, Secretary

